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On May 14, 2025, the United States Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) announced that it will

rescind the nationwide Maximum Contaminant Levels (“MCLs”) for certain per- and polyfluoroalkyl

substances (“PFAS”) set by the agency in April 2024, with the exception of PFOA and PFOS.  For

those two chemicals, public water systems across the country will now have an additional two

years to comply with the MCLs.  In its announcement, EPA previewed the following anticipated

actions related to the regulation of PFAS in drinking water:

▪ As noted above, the MCLs for PFOA and PFOS, two of the PFAS substances most regulated to

date, will remain in place at 4 parts per trillion, although public water systems will now have an

additional two years (until 2031, rather than 2029) to comply with these MCLs.

▪ EPA pledged to support the U.S. Department of Justice in “defending ongoing legal

challenges” to the PFAS National Primary Drinking Water Regulation for PFOA and PFOS.  

▪ The MCLs for four other PFAS — PFHxS, PFNA, PFBS, and HFPO-DA (commonly known as

GenX) — along with the Hazard Index for combinations of these substances will be rescinded

and possibly reconsidered.

▪ The agency is establishing a new technical assistance and outreach initiative for public water

systems (in addition to continuing to offer the water technical assistance (WaterTA) service).

EPA states that the new initiative, known as the PFAS OUTreach Initiative, or PFAS OUT, will

prioritize outreach to public water systems in need of capital improvements to address PFAS

impacts and will connect those utilities with “resources, tools, funding, and technical

assistance” to position them to achieve compliance with the MCLs for PFOA and PFOS by the

new deadline.

▪ The agency hinted at “holding polluters accountable” and prioritizing enforcement against

industrial sources of PFAS contaminating public water supplies, noting that “the need for a

polluter pays model has guided a lot of the work to be done at EPA in the future.”
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According to the agency’s announcement, EPA plans to issue a proposed rule with respect to these

changes to the PFAS MCLs in the fall and will finalize the rule in Spring 2026.  For more information

on PFAS chemicals and the regulatory and litigation risks that they pose, please visit our PFAS

webpage.  If you have a question about how to manage PFAS risk in the context of evolving federal

and state regulatory landscapes, contact Tom Lee, Erin Brooks, Nora Faris, John Kindschuh, or any

other member of our PFAS team at BCLP.
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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